WALKER TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD Monthly Meeting January 19, 2021 6:00pm

Attendance:

Members Present: Patty Correll, Cindy Kunes, Deb Zimmerman, Jan

McDowell, Pam Rogers

Members Absent: Donna Snyder

Guests: Wyatt Harter - NVLL

Joey Ault - NVLL

Staff: Leah Burd

<u>Call to Order:</u> Deb Zimmerman called the January 19, 2021 meeting of the Walker Township Parks & Rec Board to order at 6:00pm in the Walker Township Municipal Building. Deb led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Patty Correll motioned to approve the minutes from the November 17, 2020 Meeting as presented; motion second by Jan McDowell and approved by all members present. No meeting was held in December.

<u>Guests:</u> Wyatt Harter introduced himself as the new Vice-President of the Nittany Valley Little League and reported the new Board has started planning for the 2021 season. He said that the outfield fence on field 1 is badly rusted and needs replaced and some ground work is needed at the T-ball field. He reported approximately 220 kids are already signed up to play with opening day scheduled for April 24. The Board requested estimates for the fencing and tabled further action until the February meeting. Wyatt will provide the requested contact information.

Agenda Items: Deb reported the Supervisors gave the go ahead for Don Franson to begin the permitting for construction of the parking lot in the new parkland.

Old Business:

- Cindy Kunes provided the Township with the 2019 Audit report of the NVJRA. She said there has been a change of leadership but the authority continues to move forward.
- There was no update on ordering the plaques for the Buddy Bench and Ryan Miller project.
- A letter of acceptance was sent to Ryan Miller for his Eagle Scout Project.
- Patty reported the Fire Company "Santa Express" through the Township was a success.
- Three benches were purchased and installation will be scheduled.
- The Little Free Library is undergoing repairs and painting.

New Business:

- Paid invoices to Bill Workman for landscaping services were approved.
- Cheryl Vonada chose not to be reappointed to another term on the Board. The vacancy will be advertised on the website.
- No action was needed for the Subdivision of Lands of John and Elsie Glick CCPCDO#149-20.
- The Board agreed not to hold the Easter Egg Hunt this year due to the Covid-19.

Walker Township Parks & Rec Board January 19, 2021 – Page 2

Correspondence: There was no correspondence.

Patty Correll motioned to adjourn the meeting; motion second by Pam Rogers. Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leah Burd, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING – February 16, 2021 @ 6:00PM